
MINUTES 

ACWSA WISCONSIN REGIONAL MEETING 

September 17, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:50 am on Sunday, September 17, 2017 at the Conservation 

Club of Kenosha County Range near Bristol, WI. 

  

Present were:  Commander Bob Chabalowski 

  Deputy Commander Gary Van Kauwenbergh 

Paymaster Darlene Van Kauwenbergh 

  Adjutant Terry Arliskas 

  Judge Advocate General Dan Graff  

  Representatives from the 8th Wisconsin, 66th North Carolina, 56th Virginia, 15th 

Wisconsin, 2nd Wisconsin, and 1st USSS Co. G.  The 6th Wisconsin was absent. 

     

 1. Correction to the minutes of the February 12, 2017 meeting – that Mike Zandarski is the 

National Commander, and not the Michigan Regional Commander. 

 

 2. Awards – It was reported that at least 50% of recipients return their ribbon awards.  Gary 

stated that he will conduct an inventory of ribbons on hand and report at the next meeting.  Discussion 

followed regarding awarding ACWSA pens or casting lead awards in lieu of ribbons, but the consensus 

was to stay with ribbons for now. 

 

3. Dues – After discussion a motion was made to keep dues at $10 per member per year for 

now.  Motion unanimously passed.  

 

 4. Draft Schedule – The draft schedule was adopted as presented and it was noted that all 

NSSA skirmishes scheduled for next year will be NSSA/ACWSA Friendship Shoots which results in 

having seven skirmishes on the 2018 schedule. 

 

 5. ACWSA Nationals – Gary reported that the only date available would be April 14 – 15, 

2018, and if we wanted to proceed with a Nationals shoot, it would definitely need to be scheduled now.  

Bob stated that he would contact Mike Zandarski and speak to him about whether there is any interest in a 

Nationals skirmish within the Michigan Region and if so, we will leave it to that Region to proceed with 

planning as it would be their turn to host the event. 

 

 6. Targeting and Rules – It was noted that when shooting at drywall, targeting must be 

attached.  All other proposed changes and additions to the rules were passed unanimously.   

 

 7. Order of Meetings – Gary recommended that both regions should conduct their regional 

meetings prior to the February ACWSA meeting.   

 

 There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Terry Arliskas 

Adjutant 


